
 

FALLBROOK PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on June 28th, 2021, the Board of Directors of the 
Fallbrook Public Utility District will hold Public Hearings at 4:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter 
as practicable, as part of the Regular Meeting of the Board.  Due to the COVID-19 State 
of Emergency and pursuant to the Brown Act waiver provided under the Governor’s 
Executive Order, the meeting will be held via Webconference/Teleconference (via Zoom), 
and it is anticipated that there will be no physical location from which members of the public 
may participate.   
 
The Board will hold the Public Hearings in order to receive oral and written testimony 
regarding the proposed adoption of the draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan, 
adoption of the Water Shortage Contingency Plan/ Updated Water Conservation Program 
(updates to Article 17 of the  District Administrative Code), and adoption of an Addendum 
to the District’s 2015 UWMP to demonstrate consistency with Delta Plan Policy to Reduce 
Reliance on the Delta Through Improved Regional Water Self-Reliance (CA Code Reg., 
tit. 23, §5003), prepared by District staff prior to adoption at the June 28, 2021 regular 
board meeting and prior to submittal of the 2020 Urban Water Management Plan to the 
Department of Water Resources by July 1st 2021.  Instructions for members of the public 
to observe the Board Meeting and the Public Hearings via Web Conference will be 
included in the June 28, 2021 meeting agenda. 
 
Members of the public who wish to address the Board of Directors on these items may 
submit written testimony for receipt no later than 3:00 pm on June 28, 2021(with a reading 
limit of no more than 3 minutes), by mail to the attention of the Board Secretary, at 990 E. 
Mission Rd., Fallbrook, CA 92028, by deposit in the District’s payment drop box located at 
the above-mentioned address, or by e-mail the to the Acting Board Secretary at 
mavisc@fpud.com.  Written testimony will be read to the Board during the Public Hearings.  
Members of the public may also provide oral testimony during the Public Hearings via 
Webconference/Teleconference by following the instructions for public comment included 
in the June 28, 2021 meeting agenda. These public comment procedures supersede the 
District’s standard public comment policies and procedures to the contrary.  
 
The draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan, Water Shortage Contingency Plan/ 
Updated Water Conservation Program (updates to Article 17 of the  District Administrative 
Code),  and proposed Addendum to the 2015 Plan will be available for public review at the 
District offices at 990 East Mission Road, Fallbrook, California and online at:  
https://www.fpud.com/urban-water-management-planning  
 

 
 /s/ Mavis Canpinar ____ 
 Acting Secretary, Board of Directors 
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